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Department of Transport and Main Roads - Maritime Safety Queensland 

NOTICE TO  
MARINERS 

104 (T) of  2024     

Issued by Brisbane Maritime Region on 7 March 2024 

Area:             Noosa pilotage area 

Locality: Garth Prowd Bridge, Noosa River, Noosa Heads 

Activity: Garth Prowd Bridge Upgrade 

Mariners are advised that: 
 
Rehabilitation works will be undertaken on the Garth Prowd Bridge at Noosa Heads from 9 March 2024 
for a period of 11 weeks. 
 
The pile wrap encasement works will require a closure of the river directly below and on either side of 
the bridge, to establish a construction exclusion zone. Yellow buoys will be positioned upstream and 
downstream of the bridge to delineate the construction exclusion zone and will be illuminated by 
Marine Lanterns in the evening hours. 
 
Masters of vessels navigating in this area, must not enter this exclusion zone, and should be mindful of 
their wash, when operating near the construction area. 
 
For further information about these works, visit the Noosa Council Website. 
 
Refer to notice: none 
Cancel notice: none 
 
AUS charts affected: AUS815 
ENC Cells affected:  AU427153 
 

Latitude and longitude positions are on WGS84 horizontal datum and are compatible with GDA2020 datum. 

For further information about this notice, please contact: 

      The Brisbane Regional Harbour Master’s office:  

      Phone: 07 3632 7500  Email: vtsbrisbane@msq.qld.gov.au 

Notice authorised by:   Regional Harbour Master (Brisbane) - Maritime Safety Queensland 


